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	COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:


	Freddie Landry
Kathleen Leary
	Tom Lief
Tony Wick


	COMMISSION MEMBERS PARTICIPATING VIA

CONFERENCE CALL:
	Damon Marsala
	


	COMMISSION MEMBERS ABSENT:
	Lana Bel
Lloyd Hernandez
	George McHugh
Shelley Mockler

Jon Lance Nickelson


	OAD / HQ STAFF ATTENDING:
	Dr. Anthony Speier
Dr. Rochelle Head-Dunham
	Daryl Koerth


	GUESTS IN ATTENDANCE:
	Marolon Mangham
	Lamiesa Bonton


	I.  Serenity Prayer & Roll Call



Freddie Landry called the meeting to order. Tony Wick led the Commission members and guests in the Serenity Prayer. Daryl Koerth conducted roll call.
	II.  Approval of May and June Minutes



The members of the Commission reviewed the May and June 2011 meeting minutes of the Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders. Ms. Landry called for a motion to approve the May meeting minutes as amended. Tom Lief made a motion to approve the minutes as amended, and Tony Wick seconded the motion. All were in favor, and the motion to approve the May and June 2011 meeting minutes (as amended) passed.
	III.  New Business



ADRA/LASACT Monthly Report. Marolon Mangham introduced the Commission to the new Executive Director of the Addictive Disorders Regulatory Authority, Lamiesa Bonton. Tom Lief asked who hired Ms. Bonton. Ms. Mangham responded that Ms. Bonton was hired by the ADRA board of directors, and gave an explanation of their funding sources and other details related to the position. Ms. Bonton related the education and experience to the Commission members. Dr. Lief then gave Ms. Bonton a warm welcome on behalf of the Commission.


Ms. Mangham then addressed the Commission’s noted concerns about the ADRA Executive Director position being filled by a non-clinical person versus someone with direct clinical experience. She stated that they are currently investigating the possibilities for seeking clinical education opportunities for Ms. Bonton.

Workforce Development Initiatives. Dr. Rochelle Head-Dunham, OBH Medical Director, suggested that Ms. Mangham speak with Dr. Anthony Speier, OBH Interim Assistant Secretary, and Jody Levison-Johnson about OBH’s workforce development initiatives. Ms. Mangham explained the roles of LASACT and ADRA in workforce development, and clarified for Dr. Speier and the Commission the specific educational offerings of LASACT. She also stated that she will be willing to work with OBH on changing relevant legislation, if and when that becomes necessary.

Dr. Speier gave the Commission and guests an overview of the conceptual model for credentialing/certification under the new Louisiana Behavioral Health Partnership/Coordinated System of Care/State Management Organization system. Tom Lief asked Ms. Mangham if her organization is able to link up with accredited universities to promote the agency’s workforce development initiatives. Specifically, he suggested that for those who do training – be it state or entrepreneurial – it is beneficial to link up with accredited universities and develop arrangements such as CEUs or course credits attached to a particular course that would provide educational credits for those who wish to pursue a degree. Those students who wish to do this, he stated, would pay for the credit hours. For example, as Southern University many years ago, Dr. Lief and others established a “practicum” course that was a catch-all for upcoming needs. Such arrangements could be implemented after developing agreed-upon procedures with accredited universities. This creates a win/win situation for all involved: the counselor trainee, the training site, the university, and the state workforce in need of trained and degreed counselors. He stated this can be done in Louisiana with a little effort and not much cost.

Ms. Landry asked a question about scope of practice and supervision under the new environment. Dr. Speier clarified the new reimbursement model and why the language is stated as it is. Dr. Dunham added that licensing requirements also address scope of practice, license to practice, and reimbursement.


Dr. Speier asked if LASACT could be involved if OBH had a training mission to establish certain competencies. Ms. Mangham responded that LASACT can provide training professionals with the right competencies. She then gave Dr. Speier and the Commission an overview of LASACT’s educational and experience requirements for certification and licensure. Also, she stated that some of LASACT’s testing requirements (such as how many times a candidate can sit the exam and fail) will change soon. With regard to the number of exam attempts just mentioned, for example, a candidate will be required to return to the workforce and build specific competencies prior to attempting the exam again.

Dr. Lief again mentioned that scholarships or other means of funding/arrangements for courses at universities could be investigated as a possibility. Ms. Landry stated that Southern University of New Orleans (SUNO), Tulane, and Northwestern all have curriculum. Dr. Lief stated that the industry is becoming too complex, and there is a plethora of certifications and licenses for a wide variety of specialties, to the point where only those involved in treatment or governance have some understanding of that spectrum. The public is becoming confused about all the different letters that follow a professional’s name. The danger of having this spectrum of specialized certifications and licenses is that another profession may add on requirements and nullify the role of the addiction counselor. He stated that we need to step back and look at the bigger picture of where we are and where we are going, to develop a more unified vision.

Behavioral Health Partnership and Coordinated System of Care. Dr. Speier distributed a handout and gave the Commission members and guests an explanation of the Louisiana Behavioral Health Partnership (LBHP), the Coordinated System of Care (CSOC), and the major features of each. Jody Levison-Johnson then gave the Commission and guests a brief explanation of the CSOC and its governance board. She explained how the CSOC produces better outcomes for children/youth that are considered “at-risk” for out-of-home placements. Right now, she stated, the system is gearing up and developing the systems of care, family supports, peer supports, and other organizations and infrastructure.


Tom Lief asked whether the CSOC will work with any Native American/tribal populations. Ms. Levison responded, “I think we have to; we could learn a lot from that experience.” She explained that the Native American view is often non-linear. Dr. Lief concurred, and stated that implementing arrangements with Louisiana Native American tribes will be no easy task: there is an inter-tribal “Indian-ness,” and then there are specific tribal cultures that need to be considered and understood to successfully work with those populations.

Dr. Speier continued the explanation of the new service delivery model, including a list of services available (some of which have been added recently). In addition, he hinted at a future initiative to use GIS mapping technology to map the service needs densities of the state against provider locations so that strategies can be developed that target service delivery, provider network development, and workforce development to maximize access to and effectiveness of resources.


Ms. Landry asked about the length of term of the SMO contract. Dr. Speier responded that the contract term will be two years, with an optional one year renewal, since this will help ensure a reasonable investment on the part of the SMO. Ms. Mangham asked whether Medicaid reimbursement will be competitive, to which Dr. Speier responded in the affirmative and gave an explanation of the effects of supply and demand on rates and quality control.


Dr. Lief added that there is a Buddhist prayer which states, “Simplicity, it defines space.” He suggested this could serve as a philosophical guidepost when we are developing complex systems of prevention and care. He stated that solutions tend to be more valid when using the approach of going from the bottom up (grassroots), rather than from the top down using a priori conjectures.


Behavioral Health Planning Council. Ms. Landry explained to the Commission that the Mental Health Planning Council will soon change into the Behavioral Health Planning Council. Ms. Landry attended a meeting on August 1, and stated the Council is looking for addiction representation statewide. Ms. Landry and Ms. Mangham agreed to speak later about connecting the Planning Council with people in each region.

Addiction Study. Ms. Landry stated that the Drug Policy Board has been charged with studying the effects of addiction in Louisiana for the legislature. She stated that she is hoping this will be an opportunity to open the eyes of the state about the effectiveness of prevention and treatment services.
	IV.  Next Commission Meeting



The next meeting of the Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders was discussed, and the date, time, and location were set. The next meeting will take place in Baton Rouge, at OBH Headquarters, from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m., on Tuesday, September 13, 2011.
	V.  Adjournment



Freddie Landry called for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Tony Wick made the motion to adjourn, and Tom Lief seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 2:47 p.m.
